
Mattawan Athletic Boosters 
MAB Quarterly Meeting Minutes #4 for 2016/17 
April 23, 2017 
 
With Regrets: Jennifer Schultz, Gaye Aaberg, Tara Conklin 
 
In Attendance: Kelly McKinley, Pam Kolinski, Christopher Ropp, Renee Sanderson, Scott 
Sanderson, Kim Ditto, Christi Usher.  Tim Conklin, Brett Hoke, Christine Hoke, Christine 
Janssen, Libbie Wetters, Bill Rhodes, Brad Berchiatti, Bridget Berchiatti, Larry Hillring, Sandy 
Hillring, Cam Kiesgen, Shannon Melvin, Bill Swintz, Leslie Swintz, Matt Boven 
 
Welcome called by Topher at 7:00 

Next four quarterly meeting for MAB were decided: Sept, 10, Nov. 12, Feb. 11, May 6 
They will all be held at 7:00 in the library. Spreadsheet created to track  
coaches/liaisons attendance at ¾ quarterly meetings. Password for the email account  
Is being changed with the new term. Funding requests are being put in a spreadsheet  
to track the team’s requests. Thank yous for the 5 sponsors of the scoreboards were 
signed Topher will mail out. Topher made an announcement of Jennifer’s move and  
Thanked her for all of her great years of service.  

 
Treasurer’s Report-Pam Kolinski 

YTD balance is $48,254.82. Funds paid out to teams in first quarter $5,832.88. Still  
going forward working with the attorney and Mr. Disch with the 501c3 status.  

 
Secretary’s Report-Christi Usher 

Tara Conklin added the minutes to the website. Invitations for the banquet have been  
Ordered. Date has been secured for Sunday, May 21 at 7:00. Kloosterman’s 
Is working well for Concessions. Keeping track of sales for ordering purposes 
next year. Tara Conklin made adjustments to the scholarship rubric.  

 
Fundraising Report-Renee Sanderson  

Bowling for Boosters netted $5,832.88. Renee announced that Shannon Melvin 
will  be taking over Fundraising. The golf scramble will be Sunday, Sept. 17th at  
Heritage Glen Golf Course. It will be a 12:00 pm shot gun start. $75.00 per golfer 
Includes dinner, cart, beverages. Two weeks before the event it goes up to $80.00. 
There will be games; Hole in One, etc. Asking that teams donate raffle items versus 
baskets. Still with the $200.00 amount in mind. Volunteers are needed to help out with 
the event.  

 
Sponsorship-Kim Ditto 

Focus is on scoreboards, corporate sponsorships, banners. Queen of Hearts license  
goes until Jan. 29, 2017. Drawings are held at Barn Brewer’s Brewery on Monday  
nights at 8:10. Current jackpot is at $1,700.00. It is described as a progressive 50/50. 



If the queen is drawn, the pot is split with the Boosters. If a Joker is drawn you receive 
$50.00. We need everyone and anyone to be selling and buying these tickets. Runs  
52 weeks. It was requested that the rules be added to our website.  

 
Spirit Committee-Kelly McKinley 

Getting ready for Wildcat Bash, back to school, fall sports and Homecoming. 
 
Tara Conklin-Community Involvement 

Website has been updated to reflect Queen of Hearts 
 
Scoreboard Update-Topher Ropp 

Football/lacrosse, baseball, softball, soccer have been ordered. Should be received by 
the end of May. Proofing the ads this week. One Anchor Sponsor and 4 Foundation  
Sponsors. Thank yous have been sent to Maple Hill Auto, Dunshee Body & Frame,  
Advanced Roofing & Exterior, Consumers Credit Union and Berchiatti Homes.  
Mr. Boven’s class will be working on the video display.  

 
Athletic Department Comments-Ken Mohney 

Saturday, May 20 from 8:00-10:00 am at Borgess Spine and Joint your athletes 
can receive free sports physicals. There are forms in the athletic office you need 
to bring with. He passed out a sheet that listed all of the athletic championships since 
1999. Team and individual.  

 
Open Floor Discussion 

Bridget Berchiatti asked about specific needs for volunteers. Explained that spirit wear, 
fundraising, sponsorship can always use help. The committees will need new chairs in  
the next couple of years. Need people that can be ready to roll up into position. There 
is a need for a Spirit Committee. Yard signs for team players that could be sold, 
“Secret Spirit” could be re-established. There is a new golf coach; Cam Kiesgen.  
There is a new swim coach Kristen Kinzer. Next Quarterly meeting Sept. 10, 2017 

 
New Board Members 

New board was unanimously approved: 
President Scott Sanderson 
Vice PresidentChristopher Ropp 
Treasurer Pam Kolinski 
Secretary Christi Usher 
Director Renee Sanderson 

 
Topher adjourned the meeting at 8:00. Next Quarterly Meeting is Sunday, August 13 

Sunday, November 12, 2017 at 7:00 in High School Auditorium 
Sunday, February 11, 2018 at 7:00 in High School Auditorium 
Sunday, May 6, 2018 at 7:00 in High School Auditorium 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 


